


 

Alternatively, the relocation of the north-south road could be relocated east, 
potentially outside my property boundary, which would address concerns within 
Item 5 below. This would result in additional land for Active Open Space. 
In any event, the impact would result in the change of the acquiring party from 
the Melbourne Archdiocese Catholic Schools to the Melton City Council. Both 
entities would be required to appraise the acquired land at current market value, 
based on its highest and best use, and cover all acquisition-related costs. 
 

Item 4  Non Government 
School Site 

Item 4 Non Government School Site is addressed in Item 3 Active Open Space. 
 
 

Item 5  Developable Area Accounting for Item 1 to Item 4 as above, as per the proposed Toolern Precinct 

Structure Plan, the remaining Developable Area is two proposed north-south 

roads that connect the future Metropolitan Activity Centre to Alfred Road.  

Typically, Developable Area nominated as road infrastructure is developed in 
conjunction with the land's development to the benefit of the party who is 
subdividing the land. As others will trigger the acquisition and subdivision of the 
balance land, the responsibility of acquisition, development and construction for 
the Developable Area nominated as road infrastructure should carry with those 
acquiring parties. 
As I cannot develop the land like a typical developer, it is unreasonable for the 
responsibility to fall on me to develop and construct these two roads.  
 

 

The 58% increase in Developer Contribution payments for Toolern Area 2, indexed to 2021-22 values, is substantial. 

Although the Proposed PSP acknowledges that this increase will impact house and land prices, it will also adversely 

affect the acquisition of englobo land. 

Since the Melton City Council will be the acquiring authority for the open space, I am concerned that Council-

imposed fees will negatively impact land values. This will be evident through a hypothetical development valuation 

methodology that assesses revenue and costs based on the highest and best use. 

I urge the Council to consider these concerns regarding Amendment C232MELT and its impact on my property. 

Ensuring equitable and fair treatment in the assessment processes will be crucial to support sustainable development 

in the Toolern precinct. I am willing to cooperate in any discussions and provide further information as required.  

 

Regards 
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